
Introduction: Assumptions and Objectives 
MCS Anthony Collins Prof. 
 
The oral and written projects and discussions for this 
class are intended for enhance communication skills for 
multilingual international students, offering opportunities 
to practice: 

• listening to lectures and stories,  
• taking notes,  
• participating in discussions and taking on various 

classroom roles, and  
• devising strategies for success when presenting 

individual work in different forms.  
 
In addition to traditional reading and writing of text, we 
will explore blogs, podcasts, videos, radio, audio 
slideshows, social media, photography, data visualization, 
and web writing in class projects and group discussions. 
 
An additional intent of the course is to introduce students 
to a foundation of rhetorical practice that underpins good 
writing and oral expression. Students will discuss ideas in 
class and orally present their work to the class, in 
addition to online and print presentation. 
 
In addition to skills-building in several areas, the course 
intends to facilitate critical thinking--the ability to 
apply what is learned in class to evaluate issues or solve 
problems. The discussion and projects in this class will 
focus on authentic language use and will employ 
theoretically grounded learning strategies that are used in 
many university classrooms for higher learning in the US or 
UK systems--in terms of the projects and in-class 
interactions (e.g., discussions, individual and group-work, 
pair-work, individual presentations). 
 
(NOTE: Please see me personally before sending email, if 
possible) 
 
I hope you learn and feel inspired to continue your 
practice of learning as a result of this class.   
 
  



ASSUMPTIONS: 
 
You know what a computer is. You can turn it on.  
You understand that if you spill coffee on your keyboard, 
you’ll have to run out and get a replacement and that an 
unwanted cost. 
You understand how to connect to the Internet and know the 
basics of using a web browser to surf websites and blogs. 
You have a basic understanding of what blogs and podcasts 
are, and you’re interested in using WordPress to start your 
own blog. 
You own a laptop computer with updated software 
applications and high quality headphones or speakers.   
For the purposes of this class you will need a workspace 
where you can creatively write, edit, think and manage your 
data. 
 
OBJECTIVES:  
 
Learn to Set up and Use a hosted blog at WordPress.com 
 
Navigate the Dashboard of the hosted version of WordPress 
 
Add media files to your blog 
 
Find and install free themes to use in your WordPress blog 
 
More advanced work would include: 
 
Use basic coding to design your own WordPress theme) 
 
Integrate templates and tags in WordPress 
 
Install, activate, and manage WordPress plugins 
 
Upgrade your WordPress blog and stay up to date and 
informed about ongoing WordPress software development 
 
Find support, tips, and resources for using the WordPress 
software 
 
 
Speaking and presenting to the class about your work and 
knowledge 
 
One intention of this course is to introduce students to 
the foundations of rhetorical practice that underpin good 
writing. 
 



The oral and written communication projects in this class 
are intended for multilingual international students, 
offering opportunities to practice listening to lectures 
and stories, taking notes, participating in discussions and 
taking on various classroom roles, and devising strategies 
for success when presenting your work in different ways and 
formats.  
 
The project focuses on authentic language use in the U.S. 
university classroom--in terms of the sample lectures 
students will view, the projects they will complete, and 
the in-class interactions (e.g., discussions, group work, 
pair-work, individual presentations) in which they will 
participate. 
 
HOMEWORK: 
1) Describe your expectations, concerns, apprehensions, or 
other negative emotions when sharing your oral and written 
communication work with other people.  
 
Write 100 words. Post and include images if possible or 
beneficial to your storytelling. 
 
2) Reading: Wordpress for Dummies, Chapter 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 
 
DELIVERABLE: 
100 word essay summary of Brief #1.1 
 


